
FIRE PROTECTION CONTRACT 
 
This agreement made and entered into this 1st day of January 2022, by and between the 
Village of DeGraff, Ohio, hereinafter referred to as the “Village” and the Trustees of Harrison 
Township, Champaign County, Ohio, hereinafter referred to as the “contractor”. 
    Whereas, by Resolution Number 2021-25__ passed by the Village of DeGraff, Ohio, on 
the _____of _______________, 2021 the Mayor and Village Administrator of the Village, on 
behalf of said Village; are authorized to enter into a contract to furnish fire protection for a 
period of one year with the terms and conditions as follows: 
 
For the consideration hereinafter named; the Village hereby agrees that it’s fire department 
will answer fire calls in Harrison Township, Champaign County; and send fire apparatus and 
firemen there for the purpose of extinguishing fires for said contractor in a like manner as fire 
calls are answered and fires extinguished in the Village of DeGraff, Ohio for a period of one 
year beginning January 1, 2022. 
 
     January 1, 2022 through December 31, 2022 - the sum of $ 2,705.00. 
 
It is mutually understood and agreed that in no case shall the Village be liable to said 
contractor; or any person, for failure to answer any fire call, or for lack of speed in answering, 
any such apparatus, failure to extinguish any fire or for any cause whatsoever growing out of 
this agreement or use of the fire equipment and the personnel of the said Village. 
 
 It is mutually understood and agreed that in the event of a fire within the corporate limits of 
the Village of DeGraff, Ohio during or while the Village is answering a call under the 
provisions of this contract; the Village shall immediately return to such fire within the 
corporate limits of DeGraff, Ohio; if necessary, and by such action, shall incur no liability or 
responsibility to the contractor herein. 
 
 It is mutually agreed and understood that either party hereto may cancel and terminate this 
contract before the expiration hereof by giving (90) days written notice to the opposite party 
of its intention to do so.  
 
 In witness whereof, the said parties have caused their names to be subscribed, hereto by 
their proper officers duly authorized in the primness herein above set forth, on the day and 
year first above written. 
 
 
Harrison Township                                                                 Village of DeGraff 
Champaign County, Ohio                                                       Logan County, Ohio 
 
 
 
____________________________                    ________________________________ 
  Trustee                                                               Mayor  
 
____________________________                    ________________________________ 
  Trustee            Village Administrator 
 
____________________________                   ________________________________ 
   Trustee              Fiscal Officer 
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